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From our Head Teacher     Y6 SATS have taken place in school and across the country today.  

There has been a lot of negative media press surrounding the tests, and I agree with the arguments.  

However, our Y6 children have been MAGNIFICENT.  They have been conscientious, hard-

working, positive and keen to do well. I was SUPER proud of them and you should be too.  The 

tests were not easy by any stretch, but our children have done their best and I’m very pleased with 

them.  A BIG WELL DONE to the staff team who have supported the children really well and in 
particular to the teaching team Hannah, Paul, Tracy, Mireille and Laura who have done a 

WONDERFUL job in teaching the children this year.  Robin 
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          STARS OF THE WEEK  
   1J                Anas and Katia  
    1K                Kawthar and Isabella 
    2B          Harmony and Rawan 
    2R              Nayeem and Lotfi 

               3M           Naron and Sacha 
               3P          Aadam, Lottie and Nadia 
               4D           Ruqiya and Arian  
               4M          Arjan and Khadija            
                5A               Zayan and Izzi 
                5J           Mujib  
                6L               All of 6L 
                6PH            All of 6PH 
                6T               All of 6T                                            
        
 

 

  

Primrose Hill Primary School APP Launch  
Primrose Hill School are proud to be launching a new smartphone app - 

'Before 11¾'. Based on the National Trust's '50 things to do before you 

are 11¾', the app will contain a list of activities which the staff believe are    

essential for a Primrose Hill child to do before they leave the school.  

We look forward to launching the app on Monday, May 23rd. 

Attendance and Punctuality w/e 13th May 2016 

  EYFS  93.69% 

  KS1     94.82% 

  KS2     97% 

Punctuality has slipped ever so slightly this 

week….and could be even better. 

Reminders 
We have observed a few parents talking to other 

parent’s children about issues with their own chil-

dren.  This often causes further problems in the 

long run.   We remind you that if you have any 
worries or  concerns, you should always  approach 

a member of school staff.  They will be able to help 

you and advise the best course of action.   We 

would always discourage you from talking to other 

people’s children.  Thank you. 

Gates!  Giuseppe is getting some grief from a few       

people in the morning at the gate.  The main gate closes 

at 9am and he monitors the side gate to let 

Nursery & Reception parents out...not to let 

late-comers in.  Giuseppe is only doing his 

job. 
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Coming Up This Term 
and more … 

Week beg 16th May     Y6 Cycle Training 

                                  Autism Week 

Tues 17th May             Y6 YR Height & Weight Checks 

                                  4pm-6pm Y3 Y4 Football Finals 

Wed 18th May             Y6 YR Height & Weight Checks 

Thurs 19th May            Y6 YR Height & Weight  

Fri 20th May                 Y6 YR Height & Weight  

Mon 23rd May           Y5 trip to Kew Gardens 

Mon 23rd May               STEM Week Begins – 

(Science Workshops 24—27 May — more information later) 

(Science Workshops 24 — 27th May) 

Thurs 26th May            Y6    Drama Workshops 

30th May -3rd June         1/2 term     

Monday 6th June     INSET Day – School  

                                Closed  

Tues 7th June             Summer 2 Starts 

Wed 8th June  Nursery Open Day 

13th June  Y1 Phonics Check Week 

 

Also coming up: 
Y6 Trips to Chessington, Pizza Express, plus Y5 

Fashion Show, end of term productions, Sports 

Day, Bike Week and much much more. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Staffing 
At the end of this half 

term we say goodbye 

to Ramone Roberts 

at the end of May.  

Ramone has been at 

the school for a number of years and has 

made a real difference to our music tech-

nology, the children he has worked with and       

especially at lunchtime.  Ramone is going to 

pursue finishing his degree and we wish him 

all the best.   The Summer is the time where 

we are thinking about classes for Septem-

ber; there are a few changes of staff coming 

up but I will keep you posted when I 

have firm news.  Watch this  space.  

Code Club 
Our Code Club meets weekly after school.  They 

have published a page on the website to show-

case their learning.  This is impressive stuff. The 

children are our future Tech Whizzes of the fu-

ture.  We do not know what jobs of the future 

will look like, but being up to speed on technolo-

gy is certainly going to be an advantage. 

    You can check out their webpage at:      

http://www.phscode.club  
 

Summer Fair  

Saturday 9th July  

Teacher Liaison 
As you know once a week KS1 and KS2 teachers will 

come into the playground before the end of the day to 

have a chance to meet parents and carers informally. This 

may be disrupted if we are short on staff 

but, invariably, this will happen on set 

days per week as follows : 
  

          Teacher                     Day 

 Kate                           Monday 

 Jill                               Friday 

 Becca and Rhiannon     Tuesday 

 Marianne                     Monday 

 Paul BT                       Wednesday 

 Christina and Mary       Wednesday 

 Attie and Jemma           Monday 

 Laura                           Friday 

 Tracy                           Monday 

 Paul and Hannah           Wednesday 

End of Year Reports 
We have started formulating our 

end of year academic reports for 

your children and have made a few 

changes which we think you will like.   

Reports will go to parents and carers at the be-

ginning of July.   
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